

May 13th Booster Meeting Minutes

- Meeting called at 6:30 pm in the administrative conference room
- Review of minutes from April 8th meeting-not approved
- **Amendment for April 8, 2024 meeting**=Each Team gets one representative to vote(can be coach or parent representative). Melinda expressed concern about how some coaches vote throughout the year and others do not, but when it comes to voting for the executive board, everyone wants to vote. Coaches need to be consistent when placing votes.
- Coaches need to keep track of their venmo and zelle usage when using it for their team
- Venmo for fireworks- probably not but card machine will be given by TNT
- Give grace to Crystal about requests. She does process quicker than most.
- Treasurer's report not approved due to no reconciliation
- Budget- good for teams to keep for the year so that they have an idea of what their expenses will be
- Turn in your summer budget ASAP
- Melinda presented a powerpoint presentation about changing the climate of the club.
- The key words and objectives are Support the community, safety and equity
- Presented the fireworks booth (version 1) and coaches want to keep booths the same and gave reasons for it. Against the original presentation of team change. (gave version 2 to coaches)
- Looking at training for all coaches so that anyone who is in a booth knows what to do.
- Hinkle gave a history of the fireworks booth and revenue change
- Hinkle is trying to find money for all sports and in this we talked about each coach having a budget for their team. This would also include banners, trainer, insurance and equipment for team
- Talk about donations: can not donate unless approved . Oversight by admin for purchase
- Summer athletic trainer-AT Vantage approved \$72-75/hour 6 hours a day M-th
- Miller: To him the room is very tense. Asked if we had norms to refer to before each meeting. We should be building up each other, not putting each other down.
- How do we move forward from what happened in the past? What does equity look like? What does it not look like? Is equity something that is the same or something everyone gets
- Need to have better communication from EVERYONE

- Open Forum: Krista Erwin-swim. Expressed concern about students who take AP classes. Feels that they have it harder and would like to see it go to cumulative vs season of play. Explained that she did research on how the requirements for student athletes at CHS came to be. Daniella expressed that the board is always making changes and open to hearing what everyone says. Jeannette reassured parents and the board will relook at requirements.
- Richelle Kuhns- stated that scholar athletes eligibility is non weighted
- London Gibbs-expressed that everyone works hard and looking at unweighted GPA's and how Spring sports go through 3rd grade check
- Miller went on to explain the why of AP classes and how they are scheduled. Also said that schools are moving out of the top 25 and moving to 4.0 or above.
- Start time complained about.
- Renay Prescott asked for the past 2 yrs of treasure reports. At this point no one knows where they are.
- Baseball acknowledged for their cif success
- Jeannette gave PO Box key to Melinda
- Meeting adjourned at 8:24